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 MINUTES FOR HEMSBY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 17 JULY 2007 

 

 Due to concerns expressed by parishioners a bus service for the residents of the Fakes Road 
area is being reinstated in September 2007 – a timetable will be available shortly, during the 
summer there will be a temporary service. 

 St Marys Close was judged for the Great Yarmouth & Gorleston in Bloom competition on 
Friday 13 July 2007 and they have won a couple of categories. Parish Councillors gave a big 
thanks to all those parishioners that made a special effort to make the area extra special. 

 Playing field car park - it was agreed a Notice will be erected on the playing field car park 
stating ‘No Overnight Parking’. People are using it as a public car park, when it has been 
provided for people using the Village Hall, Sporting Club, Pavilion and playing field. 

 The following planning applications were considered: 
06/07/0533/F ext to existing bedroom 9 Four Acres Est. for Mr Taylor – PCllrs have no 
objections 
06/07/0564/F dem of existing single storey building. Construction of two new storeys Bowling 
Centre & Function Room - Bobbies Diner for Horning Pleasurecraft Ltd – PCllrs have no 
objections 
06/07/0550/F alt & ext Byway Yarmouth Road for Mr & Mrs Cloney – PCllrs have no objections 

 Great Yarmouth Borough Council has granted permission for the following planning application: 
06/07/0410/F Alt & ext enlarge kitchen & form dining area and bedroom with en-suite 1 
Ryelands for Mr & Mrs Rowand. 

 Parish Council website - to date the Parish Council website has had 4090 hits, so there is a lot 
of interest. 

 Flood sirens - a letter has been sent to Great Yarmouth Borough Council advising them that 
the Parish Council would like to see the ‘flood sirens’ remain. 

 Kingsway service road - concerns were expressed at the way people are parking their vehicles 
in Kingsway service road which is causing a problem for buses to stop – a letter has been sent 
to the Police and First Bus asking them to investigate. 

 Speeding traffic - a letter has been sent to the Police advising them of speeding traffic down 
North Road and Winterton Road. 

 Overgrown trees and hedgerow - letters have been sent to several properties where trees and 
hedgerows are causing an obstruction. 

 The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 6 Sept 2007, at the Parish Office,  
Hemsby – commencing at 7.30pm.  

 If you have any items needing attention in the meantime please contact the Parish Clerk 
Shirley Weymouth on 01493 731625. 

 

 
These Minutes have been approved by Bob Reynolds (Chairman) 

 


